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The Broadcasting and Television Amendment Bill
The commercial television Industry 

has generally welcomed the change to ser­
vice based licences and has supported the 
Government's desire to bring broadcasting 
legislation up to date so that It more 
adequately relates to the technological 
developments which have or are about to 
take place. ,

While acknowledging these Important 
developments - the biggest single change 
to our broadcasting law since the Intro­
duction of television - it must be said 
that there is still plenty of scope for 
improvement. Our broadcasting legislation 
remains clumsy and convoluted to put it 
mildly and while the task of re-writing 
the Act is formidable it should, indeed 
must eventually be undertaken.

Tonight I want to concentrate on two 
aspects of the Bill - the shift to regula­
tions to deal with Tribunal inquiry pro- 
cedues and the introduction of area in­
quiries. I will also briefly address an 
aspect of the amendments foreshadowed for 
the August session of Parliament.

Regulations:
The Department has indicated that the 

regulations to be introduced for uniform 
inquiry procedures will follow the recom­
mendations of the Administrative Review 
Council which were previously adopted by 
the Government.

While the Department has undertaken 
to consult with the industry and others on 
the thrust of these regulations, it will 
not be until their precise wording can be 
studied that we can fully comprehend the 
new procedures to be adopted. Certainly 
we have had the opportunity to study the 
Administrative Review Council's recommend­
ations but these provide us with only the 
broad outlines, many questions remain un­
answered .

I believe it is In the Interest of 
the Tribunal, the Government, the industry 
and the general public to clear the air as 
quickly as possible. Certainly we in the 
industry are entitled to know the details 
of these matters which so directly impact 
upon us•

Area Inquiries:

It is in the matter of area inquiries

that the industry has its main reserva­
tions. Our apprehension is, I believe, 
understandable because we have been kept 
very much in the dark about their real 
purpose and the Tribunal's Intentions.

The concept of area inquiries was 
first raised in the Green Report, that 
Report suggested that renewal hearings 
should be held on an area basis, that all 
licences in a given area should expire 
simultaneously and that a single hearing 
should consider the performance of all 
radio or television stations in that 
area. It is important to remember that 
the Green Report envisaged that the polic­
ies and performance of the Australian 
Broadcasting Commission would be subject 
to public inquiries conducted by the Aust­
ralian Broadcasting Tribunal and further 
that only if a prima facie case was est­
ablished for denying renewal should a lic­
ensee be required to defend his performan­
ce during the preceding period at an in­
dividual hearing. There is little resemb­
lance between those recommendations and 
the situation as it appears to apply today

The concept of providing a general 
forum for members of the public to put 
their views about broadcasting generally 
rather than about licensee's performances 
specifically was mooted by the Gyngell 
Tribunal. It envisaged that there would 
be a clear separation in time between the 
area inquiries or "town meetings" and lic­
ence renewal proceedings. The Gyngell 
Tribunal concept envisaged an informal 
process whereby members of the public 
could bring before the Tribunal and broad­
casters matters of a general nature which 
would not be relevant in the context of 
considertion of an individual station's 
licence renewal. The industry had little 
difficulty with this concept providing the 
area inquiries were well distanced from 
any licence renewal within the area.

Later, under the chairmanship of 
David Jones, the Tribunal conducted a ser­
ies of town meetings which were well 
attended by the industry. These were in­
formal in nature and while the Tribunal 
had a loose agenda of matters to be cover­
ed, members of the public were encouraged 
to canvass any issues of interest to 
them. .A few of these meetings attracted 
wide public interest, most very little.
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They appeared however to be heading in the 
right direction in that members of the 
public were able to get off their chests 
matters troubling them and It was signifi­
cant that many of the questions related 
not to broadcasting practices but to the 
procedures of the Tribunal Itself.

Following the Administrative Review 
Council's study of Tribunal procedures, 
particularly those relating to licence re­
newals, the Council made a series of rec­
ommendations. The majority of its members 
recommended that the Tribunal be empowered 
to make a decision on a licence renewal 
without a public hearing where no relevant 
opposing submission or application had 
been received or where no substantive is­
sues controversy or public concern had 
arisen. Mr Justice Kirby, in a dissenting 

——view, recommended that in every case of an 
application for grant or renewal of a lic­
ence there should be a hearing in public.

A compromise was struck and a two 
tiered structure of public inquiries pro­
posed. It envisaged that renewal inquir­
ies would be subject to uniform inquiry 
procedures while area inquiries were to be 
introduced to consider the adequacy and 
comprehensiveness of broadcasting services 
provided in the different areas of the 
country. It was envisaged that these in­
quiries would not be subject to the uni­
form inquiry procedure but that they would 
be conducted in public. This recommenda­
tion was adopted by the Government.

Our difficulty is that as yet we are 
unclear about the nature and purpose of 
area Inquiries. What are their object­
ives? How are they to be conducted? What 
criteria will be established for assessing 
the adequacy and comprehensiveness of the 
various services available and what will 
flow from them? How will the legitimate 
interests of licensees be protected from 
unfounded accusations?

Certainly we have an overall guide to 
the purpose of area inquiries in the new 
sl8(A) of the Act. However, I remind you 
that the criteria formerly contained in 
s83(5) of the Act has been removed as a 
consequence of the amendments. No longer 
will it be necessary for the Tribunal to 
take into account "the nature of the comr- 
munity to be served in pursuance of the 
licence": "the diversity of the interests
of that community". Now, in accordance 
with the provisions of 18(A), the inquiry 
will be held into the adequacy and compre­
hensiveness of the broadcasting services 
provided by licensees to the comunity In 
the area having regard to the nature of
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any broadcasting service provided in that 
area by the Corporation or the Service, 
and to such other matters as the Tribunal 
considers relevant.

The Minister has expressed the hope 
that the Introduction of area inquiries 
ultimately will reduce the number of in­
quiries, particularly renewal inquiries, 
presently necessary but both the Minister 
and the Tribunal see area inquiries as 
having a direct relationship with licence 
renewals. I think it inevitable therefore 
that matters relating to the performance 
of individual licensees and to the ABC and 
SBS will be introduced at area inquiries. 
Comparisons will be made, perceptions of 
inadequacies about the performances of in­
dividual licensees, the ABC and SBS will 
be submitted. ' . -

One must therefore ask a series of 
questions. Will the area inquiries be in­
formal and non legalistic in line with the 
ARCs proposals? Will they cast partici­
pants in adversary roles? If so, how will 
an Individual licensee, the ABC or SBS be 
defended? How does the Tribunal propose 
to test allegations? Will proceedings be 
privileged?

It may be that the Tribunal will say 
that prior to taking any such allegations 
into account at licence renewal it will 
vett the evidence. In the meantime of 
course the accusations will have been made 
in public. Licensees, the ABC and the SBS 
will not have the opportunity to cross ex­
amine and the unsubstantiated allegations 
will be widely canvassed in the media. I 
ask, is this fair and reasonable?

If on the other hand contrary to the 
ARC recommendations, area inquiries are to 
be conducted on a more formal and legalis­
tic basis, it is difficult to Imagine what 
real benefits will flow.

Finally, and perhaps most important­
ly, just what is expected to be achieved 
as a result of an area inquiry?

Let me speculate that the Tribunal 
detects a deficiency in the adequacy or 
comprehensiveness of services in that it 
finds that there is a section of the com­
munity which has not been adequately serv­
ed by a particulr form of programming. 
For instance I read with interest last 
Friday that drastic cuts to educational 
programs on ABC radio and television are 
expected to be announced by the Federal 
Government. It is not beyond the scope of 
one's imagination to consider that the 
lack of such services may be raised at an 
area inquiry. Who will be regarded by the 
Tribunal as being deficient in such cir­



cumstances? Will it be the ABC, perhaps 
the SBS? Will It be licensees in general 
or specific licensees and would the Tri­
bunal propose to determine how such, defic­
iencies could be overcome?

The Tribunal can hardly direct the 
ABC or the SBS to provide a particular 
service and even if it were to suggest 
they should in a subsequent report to the 
Minister, what then?

Alternatively, will the Tribunal 
place conditions upon individual commerc­
ial licensees to provide particular pro­
gramming to overcome a perceived difficul­
ty. Again, will it nominate a particular 
licensee to fulfill the apparent need or 
will It require parallel programming to be 
provided by all licensees rather than 
single out an individual one.

In these days where the discussions 
of "carts" are topical it appears that 
both the Government and the Tribunal have 
definitely put the cart before the horse.

Thankfully the provisions relating to 
area inquiries are to be separately pro­
claimed. FACTS believes most strongly 
that they should not be proclaimed until 
such time as the procedures, and especial­
ly aims and objectives have been thorough­
ly thought through and the multitude of 
questions which currently exist are satis­
factorily answered.

August Amendments:

I now direct my attention to the des­
ire of the Minister to amend the Act dur­
ing the Budget Session to overcome per­
ceived difficulties which flowed primarily 
from the Saatchi and Saatchi decision.

Initially I should make it clear that 
FACTS supports the Australian production 
industry and therefore supports the princ­
iples which were enunciated in the "stand­
ard" quashed by the Courts. The old 
"Standard" was however fraught with admin­
istrative difficulties. Both the Tribunal 
and licensees had to rely on information 
provided by others as to the amount of 
overseas footage used and whether Austral­
ian crews had been used in overses 
shoots. I put it to you that even if an 
Australian crew worked side by side with 
an overseas crew it would be extremely 
difficult for either the Tribunal or lic­
ensees to know with the certainty required 
by the Act whether the footage shot by the 
Australian crew was that used in the fin­
ished product or whether, in whole or in 
part, it ended up on a cutting room floor.

The restrictions on use of imported

material in commercials or the require­
ments that Australian crews be used in 
overseas shoots are improperly placed in 
broadcasting law or broadcasting Stand­
ards. Unless it is the broadcaster who 
imports the material or who sends a "ghost 
crew" overseas, why should the broadcast­
er, and only the broadcaster be held res­
ponsible for abiding by rules which res­
trict or prohibit such action.

It is difficult to envisage the 
Broadcasting Act providing the Tribunal 
with punitive powers over agencies, pro­
duction houses, or advertisers but surely 
it is these organisations who are import­
ing the material, who are manufacturing 
the goods. It is they therefore that 
should be regulated, and if they breach 
the regulations, punished - not the user 
of the finished product, the broadcaster.

I submit therefore that it is unlike­
ly that any changes to the Broadcasting 
and Television Act will provide any solu­
tion to this problem and that some more 
appropriate form of legislation should be 
considered. One does not, for instance, 
control the importation of motor vehicles 
or motor vehicle parts through the Motor 
Traffic Act. It would hardly be reason­
able for a licensed driver of a motor ve­
hicle to have his licence restricted and 
be forced to drive on "p" plates because a 
vehicle manufactured had used in excess of 
the prescribed number of imported parts in 
assembling the vehicle.
David Morgan
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